TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING JANUARY 21, 2003

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Mike Genest, Selectman Bill Prokop and Sherry Miller.

6:30 p.m. Meeting called to order -

Review and approve of minutes -

The minutes of January 8, 2003 were reviewed and unanimously approved.

6:40 Police Chief Brian Brown -

Chief Brown met with the Selectmen to further discuss the issue of compensating the Officers for when they work an extra shift due to training, vacations or illness. Selectman Genest put together a couple proposed alternate schedules, which Chief Brown felt didn't provide adequate coverage for the Town. The Selectmen discussed various alternative schedules and ways to pay ultimately agreeing on one, which Selectman Prokop will propose to Chief Brown in the morning.

7:45 p.m. Library Trustees -

Library Trustees Ron Haggett, Lyman Gilmore, Connie Kirwin and Sharon Dowling met with the Selectmen to discuss the Library budget. The Trustees and Selectmen reviewed the budget focusing primarily on the salaries and also had a discussion regarding the library addition. The Selectmen and Trustees agreed that there was some room for adjustments on both sides. The Selectmen will be discussing the budget further at their next meeting, as will the Trustees with the intention to have a final number by the final budget hearing February 10th.

Lawn Maintenance bids -

The 2003 Lawn Maintenance Bids were opened and was awarded to Chadwick's Lawn Service.

Town Hall Rental Agreement -

Tabled until next meeting.

Sale of Town owned land -

A potential buyer for the large apartment building (former Village Store) inquired if he could purchase the land between the Video Store and the building. After checking with the Town Attorney the Selectmen can put in a warrant article requesting permission to negotiate the sale of the land.

The next Selectmen's meeting will be Monday, January 27, 2003 at 7:00 p.m.